
 
 

 
 

PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 

 

NOTICE TO MARINERS No 16 of 2020 
 

Our Ref:  TM/PYD/70/02 

 

 

12 March 2020 

 

 

 

Further to Notice to Mariners No 12 Cable Repairs - Malta-Sicily Interconnector 

Submarine Cable 

 

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, informs mariners that further to 

Notice to Mariners No. 12 of 2020 regarding Cable Repairs - Malta-Sicily Interconnector 

Submarine Cable, a standby vessel will be present from Sunday 15th March 2020 to 

Saturday 18th April 2020. 

 

The vessel Diligence will be present in the area of 1NM radius centred on the following 

position: 

 

  LATITUDE (N)  LONGITUDE (E) 

 

  36º 31’.848   014º 30’912 

 

Mariners are reminded regarding the note listed on Navigational Charts under the title 

SUBMARINE CABLES AND PIPELINES which states that No Anchoring or Trawling 

should be done in vicinity of submarine cables and pipelines. Therefore no anchoring or 

trawling is to be carried out within the above mentioned area since the cable is exposed. 

 

All other information and conditions in Notice to Mariners No 12 of 2020, will still apply. 

 

 

 

 

Chart affected: BA 194, 2123, 2124, 2537, 2538 and Int. 301 

 

 

Positions referred to WGS 84 DATUM 

 


